

ANTHONY R. FANUCCI **MAYOR**

July 6, 2021

TO:

President Dr. Arthur

Members of City Council

RE:

Judicial Appointments

Dear Dr. Arthur and Members of City Council

As you may know, Guy Killen, Esq has resigned his position as Chief Judge for the City of Vineland Municipal Court. Subject to your confirmation, I am elevating Judge Demetrica Todd-Ruiz to the position of Chief Judge.

I have interviewed John Armano, Esq for the position of Judge for our Court. I found him to be well qualified, having served in several NJ municipal courts as prosecutor as well as Judge. He presently serves as Judge in Glassboro, Newfield and the Franklin/Buena Joint Court. He has been highly recommended by our Public Safety Director who served as his Court Liaison in Glassboro as well as Detective Ken Gonzalez of the Franklin Township Police Department who serve as the Liaison Officer in the Joint Court where Judge Armano sits.

I am attaching his resume for your consideration. As a side note, his family once resided for years in Vineland before moving to Williamstown.

Respectfully,

Anthony R. Fanucci Mayor, City of Vineland

CcKeith Petrosky